Valley City Tourism Meeting – February 8, 2022

Present: Macy Schlaht, Mary Lee Nielson, Terry Johnson, Kay Vinje, George Dutton
Minutes- Mary Lee moved to approve the minutes, Kay seconded. Motion carried.
Financial Statement/Bills-Kay moved to approve financials, Terry seconded. Motion carried
.
Grant Requests:  N/A
Advertising Opportunities: Macy showed the new guides. She gave an update on the e-marketing she has done and is doing on the ND Tourism website. A booth at NDWS was discussed with Macy contacting Brandee about a booth. Macy will be able to work afternoons and will work out a schedule. She gave a cost breakdown on rack cards. Mary Lee moved to purchase 1000 at $229.71. The cards will be used at VCSU for packets and distributed at events like NDWS.
Marketing Coordinator Updates: Macy is looking into getting a drone license. VCPR would partner with us to buy a drone. Macy would like to go down the byway, use it at Rally and other events. The posts she put up using her friend’s drone footage have blown up. 
Chamber Updates: Kay informed Macy that docents would be available to do tourism work during the weekends. They intend to do a training session with Becky Heise on the best practices for cleaning the outside caboose and the Rosebud railcar. March 5 is the Cocoa and Coffee Crawl. Participants will pay $10 for a mug. The Ag Social is the first night of the NDWS. Essay competition winners will be introduced and the Ag Hall of Fame honorees will be announced along with the winners of other awards. Rally in the Valley will be June 18th. Kay and Terry gave a rundown of last year’s event and Terry said this year will mirror the event as it was very successful. The Cruisers will be featuring low riding cars this year. Kay said the Street Dance is back with J&S Marketing sponsoring the event. 
NDWS Updates: N/A
Brainstorming: We talked about a barbeque event- it was done a few years ago by the Chamber with the BCC having a small show in the parking lot. With our railroad history a train event might be a draw. 
Other: Mary Lee worked with Cliff Naylor from KFYR in Bismarck. Cliff is doing another day trip book and wanted to include the state’s only waterfall in the Sheyenne State Forest. Mary Lee supplied some pics and invited Cliff to come and experience the Sheyenne Water Trail.
Kay moved to adjourn the meeting, Terry seconded. 
Next meeting-  March 8, 2022 at 10:30 am
